EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 17th November 2015 at 6.45p.m at the Stable Cafe at Lulworth Castle.

Councillors 
Present:
Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)

Mr Matthew Barnes

Mrs Judith Jesty

Mrs Jenny Manuel

Mr James Weld

In attendance:
District Cllr Barry Quinn


Mrs Julie Wright (Clerk)


Mr Stephen Pack and Colleague (Lulworth First Responders)
15/16/0049 Presentation about defibrillators 

Mr Hemsley welcomed Mr Stephen Pack and his colleague to the meeting.

Mr Pack said that the Lulworth First Responders thanked the Parish Council for their donation earlier in the year. Equipment for the responders is provided by the South Western Ambulance Service Trust but they still need funds to run their vehicle and for repairs. 
Calling an ambulance can mean a 10 – 15 minute wait and if a person has a pulmonary arrest they need immediate help. A defibrillator is a device used to give an electric shock to help restart a patient’s heart when they are in cardiac arrest. If the heart has stopped then you need to perform CPR (cardiopulmonary resuscitation). After a cardiac arrest, every minute without CPR and defibrillation reduces someone's chance of survival by 10 per cent. A defibrillator is used when the heart is fluctuating and not totally stopped. It is easy to be trained to use a defibrillator and the device will talk you though how to use it with pictures e.g. where to put the pads and this is shown with pictures. It is very safe and easy to use.
The Lulworth First Responders use the Cardiac Science G3 defibrillator which they have had since 2005; it has been trouble free and been used over 25 times. There are training defibrillators - training in using a defibrillator means a person is less likely to panic when having to use the device.

East Lulworth and Coombe Keynes have two hundred and forty six residents and also many visitors. The Lulworth First responders are volunteers and work seventy hours a week volunteering so they do not provide cover twenty four hours a day. Cost of a defibrillator, from the British Heart Foundation you can fill in a form on-line and if you are approved as a community then the cost would be £400 plus VAT. The Cardiac Science G5 defibrillator would cost £1742.95 ex VAT from defibshop.com and comes with a ten year warranty. The defibrillator is kept in an outside case so it is available all the time and the machine is kept warm as it is heated if the temperature falls below 100C and lit. It would cost £450 for a case which would come with a second set of pads. Mr Pack recommended the G5 as it has two separate pads to go on the chest and could be used on young children. Access to the defibrillator, if stored in a case, is via a code and this would be given to the person when they have dialed 999 to contact the emergency service if the patient required a defibrillator. The location of the nearest defibrillator would also be given.
Training in using a defibrillator would cost £490/year but as Mr Pack is a First Responder and works for the NHS he can do the defibrillator training for free each year. The First Responders would also check the defibrillator machine.
West Lulworth have agreed to buy two defibrillators and if East Lulworth decided to purchase one then there would be savings as there are discounts available. Three units being purchased reduces the cost to £950 per unit and £305 per case. The Parish Council would need to insure the defibrillator and as long as you only do what you are trained to do there would be no liability.
Mr Hemsley thanked Mr Pack for attending the meeting.

Having a defibrillator in the Parish – is it a good idea? Where would it be sited? Can the Parish Council afford it? Does the Parish Council want to go forward with it?  A brief discussion then took place.
Action: The Clerk will add this item to the next agenda.
15/16/0050 Public Participation Period 
No public were present at this meeting.
15/16/0051 Apologies

Apologies were received and approved for Mrs Nuttall. Apologies had been received from Lt Col Will Waugh.
15/16/0052 Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in the agenda items: Camp Bestival and the Conservation Area review.
15/16/0053 Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 15th September 2015
Having been proposed by Mrs Manuel, seconded by Mr Barnes, it was resolved that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 15th September 2015 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Chairman.
15/16/0054 Reports
a) County Cllr Lovell
No report.
b) District Cllr Quinn

i) Combined Authority. It was agreed at the Council meeting that Purbeck District Council would join the Dorset Combined Authority. There has been misinformation over Combined Authorities and Unitary authorities. The leaders of East Dorset, Christchurch, Bournemouth and Poole have decided that they are going to form a unitary Council. The members of these councils have not agreed this so it is just an expression of intent at the moment. If there is a Unitary authority in the East would there be one in the West too? Dorset County Council leader said that if there was a Unitary then it should be countywide. Would there be a ‘Shire Unitary’ that is all the other Councils except the current two Unitary authorities. This is just speculation at present but if it does go ahead in the East then they would need approval from Dorset County Council. R Drax MP’s opinion is that Unitaries are the way forward. Purbeck District Council’s concern is that the bigger the Council gets then the further away from the electorate you get. Purbeck District Council are not supportive of a move to become a Unitary authority. Economic growth - applying for enterprise status for Dorset Green.
ii) Challenge Weymouth had a debrief meeting. An Iron Man event is being run next year and will replace the Challenge Weymouth event. There are a number of issues over cycling events using the narrow country lanes in Purbeck and this has been taken on board at the debrief. At the Parish and Town Council’s Chairmen’s’ networking meeting cycling events were discussed. The Police have produced a Purbeck cycling plan but it has not been signed up to by all parties as there was an issue over the numbering of entrants for cycling events. The legislation referred to for cycling is out of date and these events do not require licensing. The big cycling events do work with the County Council. The Safety Advisory Groups for cycling events do not work in the same way as they do for Camp Bestival.
iii) Conservation Area Review.

This went to the Purbeck District Council (PDC) meeting on 13th October and approved. The minutes of the Policy Group meeting were not available for comment until just before the meeting on 13th October and the Policy Group meeting approved these following the recommendations of the Officers.
Cllr Quinn worked with the officers to overcome the issues that West Lulworth Parish Council had with their Conservation Area review. 

The Chairman stated that there was no response from PDC to the Parish Council about our comments about the review. 

All of the Conservation Area consultations were all documented in a table and there was a response from the Officer about these objections.
From the minutes of the Policy Group meeting it does not say that the report was presented or discussed and the Parish Council’s comments do not appear to have been considered. The Officers do introduce each report.
The Parish Council is representing the views of everyone in the Parish and this appears to have the same weight as one person and not the many it represents.

Cllr Quinn can call this in so it can be debated. The big issue is the addition of the Park Land into the Conservation Area.

A discussion then took place on Unitary authorities and the partnerships with other councils. Purbeck District Council works in partnerships with other councils and shares officers to work more efficiently. 
The private sector and businesses feel that a Unitary authority would be good for Dorset. 
15/16/0055 ‘Camp Bestival’ 2015
Mr Hemsley reported that the ‘wash-up’ from this year’s Camp Bestival will take place on 26th November. 
15/16/0056 Planning Applications
a) PL/1852/13 (6/2015/0421) - Land east of Binnegar Lane and south of Puddletown Road, through to land rear of Binnegar Hall, Binnegar, BH20 6AX. Proposed extension to Binnegar Quarry to form new working area (Area B2) for the extraction of sand and gravel, restoration to nature conservation and woodland at lower final level with importation of inert material as an aid to restoration and use of clay to restore area B1. (Revised Application: Additional Information on ecology; off site drainage details and sourcing of inert material to be imported onto site).
15/16/0057 Update on previous Planning Applications
a) Navitus Bay Wind Park – refused.
b) 6/2015/0458 - Cockles (Wintersweet), East Lulworth, BH20 5QN. Demolish existing house and erect two storey house with basement garage and garden store. Approved.
c) 6/2015/0459 - Glebe House. East Lulworth. Erect two storey rear extension. Refused.


This is another issue where the Parish Council’s views have not been taken into account. Cllr Quinn will inform PDC that the Parish Council are not being listened to.
Under the Localism Act and the National Planning Framework the Parish Council’s views should be taken into account by Purbeck District Council. 
15/16/0058 Highways and Footpaths
a) Feedback on the previous highways issues or new issues to report.
i) The pothole by the War memorial has been repaired. 
ii) Mr Weld will contact the Army again to see if they would make a donation to the Tyneham sign.
b) Bypass update
This will be considered at the next meeting when Cllr Lovell is present.
15/16/0059 Correspondence Report 
a) The Correspondence report July – September 2015. All items of correspondence were noted.

b) An email from William Knight, Chairman of Langton Matravers Parish Council, with a suggestion for a Purbeck group of rural/coastal parishes.
Mr Hemsley stated that he would not want to be part of another group but would rather attend DAPTC meetings only.

c) The conservation area review for East Lulworth was considered for adoption at the Purbeck District Council meeting held on 13th October.
d) Town and Parish Councils have the power to issue Fixed Penalty Notices e.g. for litter. A comment was made about who would receive the money from these fines.
e) The final recommendations from the Local Government Boundary Commission for England on its electoral review of Dorset. East Lulworth will be in the South Purbeck ward from the elections in 2017. Noted.

15/16/0060 Consultations or new Items for Discussion
a) Article for Parish Magazine. The Clerk and Chairman were unable to write an article this month.
b) Admissions policy 2017 -2018 for Wool Primary School. Noted.
c) Government Public Consultation on onshore oil and gas licensing. Deadline for comments has passed. Due to this the DAPTC is raising this with Oliver Letwin M.P.
It was thought that Areas of outstanding natural beauty are excluded.

d) Dorset County Pension Fund’s Annual Employers Meeting to be held on 1st December. 

No one was available to attend. A power point of the meeting is circulated after the event.
e) Invitation to a Litter Free Dorset Workshop to be held on 23rd November 2015. Noted.
f)  
Draft document ‘Working Together’ - A Pilot Project for Locality Working in Dorset. Comments or letter of support to be sent to the DAPTC. Noted.
Another event is planned as the first one was oversubscribed.

g) A consultation on a supplementary Planning Document about nitrogen reduction in Poole Harbour. Noted.
h) Rough sleeper estimate this year took place on the night of 10th November. The Parish is not aware of any rough sleepers in the parish.
i)  
Parish emergency plan.
Newcomers may not know who does what.

Flooding can be an issue but not if the ditches are kept clear.
j)  
Nominations for Volunteer of the Year. 
It was agreed that Annie Loveless for her work with Purbeck Care Line should be this Parish’s Volunteer of the Year.

Action: 
The Clerk will send Mr Weld the nomination form to complete.

15/16/0061 Finance

a) It was noted that the second half of the precept £1433.50 had been received.

b) Payment Schedule.

It was proposed by Mr Weld and seconded by Mr Barnes that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Mrs J Wright
	000402
	183.36
	
	Salary Sept – Nov 2015

	DCC Pension Fund
	000403
	29.68
	
	November's Pension payment

	DCC Pension Fund
	000404
	29.68
	
	December's Pension payment


It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved
c) Anti-virus software
Prices of anti-virus software were considered; the Clerk has always used AVG and usually gets a Government discount.

It was proposed by Mr Weld, seconded by Mrs Manuel and it was resolved that the Clerk could purchase the AVG anti-virus software as long as the cost was no greater than £44.49 for two years.
d) Funding application for the Parish Council website

The Clerk reported that she was submitting an application for nine hours setup costs and thirty minutes per month to keep the site updated.

The Clerk had contacted the DAPTC as it was rounding up the hourly rate at which she is paid but there had been no response by this meeting.

Having been proposed by Mr Weld and seconded by Mr Barnes it was resolved that the application for funding was submitted to the DAPTC so it can be forwarded to NALC. 
e) Second Quarter Budget Report
The second Quarter Budget Report was circulated with the papers for the meeting. The council has spent forty-nine per cent of its budget. This report was noted.
f)   Second Quarter Bank Reconciliation

The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting

The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £7,148.36 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th September 2015. These were noted.
g) Budget 2016/17 

Items to be added are increase reserves as these would be used for cost of a defibrillator. 
h) Wooden Bench
The bench has been completed. It will be put in place on the green by the Old Post Office soon.
Action: 
Mrs Manuel will inform the Clerk when this is in place so she can inform the insurance company.
i)  
World War I commemorative stone 
What does the Parish Council want? Should it be just stone or stone with metal plaques? 
Need a quote for the stone. The cost is £3 per letter in stone. The insert could be marble so would stand out. The stone would need a proper base.

Action: 
Mrs Manuel will seek advice from Val Quinn about stone and inserts and to obtain samples of the stone and inserts.

15/16/0062 DAPTC Training Course

a) Councillor Update, 25th November, 7pm - 9pm, Dorchester.
No one wished to attend the Councillor Update.

15/16/0063 Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
No items were put forward to be added to the next agenda.
15/16/0064 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th January 2016.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm.

Chairman: ..........................................................................
 Date: 19th January 2016
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